CITY COUNCIL
CITY OF PIEDMONT
SEPTEMBER 5, 2023

5:55 PM

The City Council of the City of Piedmont met in regular session at the time and on the date above.
Present were Mayor Baker, Council Members Richard Williams, Jubal Feazell, Caleb Pope, Greg South,
David lvey, and Terry Kiser.

Following the invocation and the pledge of allegiance given by Mayor Baker, the minutes were
presented for consideration. Terry Kiser made the motion that the minutes be approved as presented.
Jubal Feazell seconded the motion and the minutes were approved. Caleb Pope abstained.

The bills totaling $568,669.35 were then presented for consideration for payment. David lvey made the
motion that the bills be approved as presented. Richard Williams seconded the motion and the bills
were approved for payment. Terry Kiser abstained.

The next item on the agenda was Resolution 2023-22. Greg South made the motion to approve
Resolution 2023-22. David Ivey seconded the motion and the motion carried.

There were no visitor comments.

In Council reports, John Lawrence was absent.

Richard Williams had no report.

Jubal Feazell had no report.

Caleb Pope was very proud of the lifeguards that were honored tonight.

Greg South said that on the Trash/Junk pick up the homeowner needs to be notified by Charles
McDonald if there is a problem with pick up.

David lvey is thankful for the lifeguards that we have. He is also very thankful for all of our first
responders.

Terry Kiser had no report.

Clerk Hinton told the Council that the dumpsters have been delivered to the Armory. He also told
Council of the problems with the sewer lift station on Fifth Avenue.

In the Mayor’s comments he wanted to thank the lifeguards and first responders for the City of
Piedmont. He presented Jeff Formby and Craig Russell with a Key to the City to be placed in the office at
the Aquatic Center. He wanted to thank Jeff and Craig for the hard work they do. In closing, he wanted
to thank all City workers for the hard work they do.

With no other business to come before the Council, Greg South made the motion that the meeting be
adjourned. Terry Kiser seconded the motion and the meeting adjourned at 6:06 pm.



